SWEET HOME CITY COUNCIL
COMMUNITY HEALTH COMMITTEE
MEETING MINUTES

July 16, 2018

The meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. in the City Hall Conference Room.

Present: Councilor Gourley, Jim Gourley, Dick Knowles, Bill Matthews, Larry Horton (6:03pm)
Staff Present: Ray Towry, City Manager
Approval of Minutes June 18, 2018: Amend Minutes to appropriately reflect Dick Knowles comment.

Committee Reports:

Health Fair Committee: Bob Dalton reported they are still working to secure vendors and that Samaritan
Health has committed to 10 cases of water. Bob Dalton will follow up with Safeway regarding water as
well. Bob Dalton is concerned about the heat on the day of the event and is working to secure a fan from
Napa, Ice from the School District and ice and water from Safeway.

Mr. Dalton stated his disappointment in the lack of Council and administrate support for the community.
The question was asked how the project can access City funds in which City Manager replied the City
could be billed directly or receipts turned in for reimbursement. Discussion ensued about the rental fee for
tables from the Chamber. It was reported Sweet Home Fire and Ambulance may not be interested in
having a table at the event.

Western University/ City Project: Bob Dalton reported Dr. Muscato has been unavailable and there is
currently no timeline.

Western University/ City Outreach: Dr. Horton reported no contact as of late, however he is hopeful to have
a report by the end of August. Dr. Horton will reach out to Di Lacey.

Hero Banner Project: Jim Gourley stated 15 additional banners are in process. He is setting up an external
committee to take over the project by the end of August. The banners are expected to have a lifecycle of
5-10 years.

Community Resources Committee: It was reported the committee is meeting weekly and currently have 6-
8 active members. The committee is looking to find property or a building to purchase. The committee is
also researching options of converting a bus to showers which could then make a circuit between multiple
cities to share cost. The possibility of a singular sponsor such as Samaritan Health was discussed.

Good of the Order: Community Needs — Bob Dalton discussed the philosophy of the committee.
Discussion ensued on how to identify specific demographics and causes of homelessness to connect with
specific resources.

Meeting adjourned.
With no further business the meeting adjourned at 7:30 pm

The foregoing is a true copy of the proceedings of the City Council Community Health Committee
Meeting on June 18, 2018.
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